
 Hanover Township Sewer Authority

Regular Meeting Minutes

May 16, 2011
Hanover Township Building

Mr. Lavalla called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman John Lavalla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, Treasurer Nancy Voelker, Secretary Tim Seech, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer Dr. Leonard Pensis, Project Engineer John Rae, Solicitor John Salopek and Frank Paganie, Office Manager Diane DiBattista.  As well as approximately 10 township residents/property owners.  

Mr. Lavalla asked for corrections or additions to the minutes of April 18, 2011 meeting. 
Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; seconded by Dr. Pensis;
Motion carried.
Mr. Lavalla asked for corrections or additions to the minutes of May 2, 2011 meeting.
Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried.

Mrs. Voelker presented the Treasurer’s Report for May 16, 2011, beginning balance in the Operating and Expense Account as of April 1, 2011 of $35,335.45, April deposits of $27,088.09 and April expenditures of $55,551.97, ending balance $24,391.63; transferred $39,204.32 from Tap Fund Account to Operating Account #8787, transferred $21,684.26 from Operating Account to Pennvest Account #9763, total deposits of $87,976.67. Balance in the Pennvest Account on April 30, 2011 was $43,368.52.  Balance in Tap Fund Account on April 30, 2011 was $44,393.94. Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by 
Mr. Seech; Motion carried. 

Mrs. DiBattista provided invoices paid prior to this meeting of $2,686.54 and total bills to be paid $11,833.33 for a total amount of $14,519.87. 
Mrs. Paden mentioned Mark Lashhorn’s installed inspections, service calls 5/2/2011 E-One issue did not change. 5/4/2011 bad load of Bioxide 71, 5/14/2011 Mission Monitor Tech Line, we believe that was an AT&T issue kept on calling Mark Lashhorn all night since the bad storm that’s the issue wanted to know the problem. 

Mrs. Paden mentioned 10 Bucey Road Burgettstown PA problems with the pump Mark Lashhorn checked out and believes that it is an I&I problem. Mr. Lavalla mentioned that the rain gutters are tied into their sewer septic.  Mr. Salopek will send a letter out to the resident and the owner of the property.   Mrs. Paden mentioned issues with Bucey Pump Station the level pressure transducer. Mr. Lavalla mentioned to authorize the total of Invoices to be paid  $14,519.87 make a motion to pay.  Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay the bills as presented in the amount of $14,519.87; seconded by Dr. Pensis; Motion carried. 
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Correspondence  Mr. Lavalla mentioned the letters from Siemen’s the H2S program. Bioxide 71 helps with the grease.  They are now coming out with this VX-456 another additive mixed-oxidation solution help break down hydrogen sulfide this would be addition to Bioxide 71. (550 Nominal Gallon).  Mr. Rae said that we are putting the Bioxide 71 to prevent the formation of H2S, this solution is intended to destroy any H2S that has already formed.  We should not pay anymore for chemicals.  Mark Lashhorn will check on a price putting a feed out there.  We will check this out before next meeting.
Under old business, Mr. Lavalla announces that prior to this meeting the Authority Board held an Executive Session for litigation for the WCCED Agreement and HTSA. We are not going to take action on it tonight.  

Mrs. Paden on EDU’s would be established by water usage over 45,000. If you have a water meter, you have service that is considered an EDU. If you have 17, water meters than you have 17, EDU’s. They go from 5/8” to 3/4”, 1”, etc. We have proposed changing to that.  Mrs. Voelker mentioned Phase 2 will be different then Phase I.  Phase I a lot of Residential property and small businesses. Phase 2  some Residential property and larger businesses that are here and to come in the future.  Therefore, if we keep the Rules and Regulations the same  for residents and businesses and in the future.  Mr. Lavalla mentioned the change would be every residential that has a 5/8” or 3/4” line would be charged one EDU even a business. Mr. Seech standard meter size less than 1” for residential property. Mr. Lavalla mentioned water meter supplied through Pennsylvania American Water would be a 5/8”, 3/4", etc. We will continue looking at the Policy and Procedures.
Mr. Lavalla on Prepayment Plan for Phase 2 Customers.  RVS Billing System set up now that we can give residents an opportunity to prepay the Tap Fee $3,500.00 and Application $100.00

put names in and keep them In-Active and just keep a running total of payments.  Then, a Notice that you will have to connect within 60 days so you can plan to be connecting around Christmas time of 2012. Mr. Lavalla mentioned that we are not able to force anyone to tap in until the system is connected.  A minimum of $50.00 for each installment Prepayment Plan. Mr. Salopek mentioned draft a letter for the next meeting and approve.  
Mr. Lavalla mentioned status on the Back Flow Valves. Mr. Rae mentioned we did some sketches and gave it to Mark Lashhorn.  We have it worked out and a list of materials and bidding or not bidding we are buying material from several suppliers.  We are buying material in-house as long as individual purchases are not over $4,000.00 or $10,000.00 material for Richie Avenue would be around $8,000.00 and for the others would be around $12,000.00. One of the valves is the most expensive it is a little over $4,000.00. Mr. Salopek mentioned doing the work ourselves, we don’t have to put the material all in one lump and get it bid.  Any item that is over $4,000 get three quotes.  Mr. Rae and Mark Lashhorn will finalize some information on valve location, and shut off. 
Mr. Lavalla Right of Way on Bucey Road Pump Station.  Mr. Rae said it is 100 x 100 to measure the fence line along the drive starts the 100 x 100 even the corner measure 100 feet each way, 100 from the front of the fence to the back.  PennDOT said that it is against the law to park on the road.  
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Solicitor Report Mr. Salopek report is the Electric Service for the STP. 

Engineer Report Mr. Rae mentioned; 1B we have a change order on Contract 10C for the pumps for Paris to order the additional duplex pump for  the Vanzin property.  After we met, advised E-One to place that order and asked about a change order. Mrs. Paden mentioned that we have Granger’ property  estimated for one EDU this is a six (6) unit apartment building it was built that way but never used.  The owner deceased and never used it and the son is living in the one apartment. If sold someone could rent out the units. Should be tapped in by July 1, 2011.
Mr. Salopek order duplex pump until it is time.  Opportunity to do a change order from Phase 1. Built it and was going to use it as a retirement  collecting rent but the father deceased.  Only one meter never been activated as six units.  Mr. Salopek said make a decision after talking with
Mr. Granger.  Mr. Rae only one just put a single one in for now. Concern too big of a holding tank is not good either.  Mr. Salopek will get a letter sent to Mr. Granger and explain the information. The six units open will have something to defend the Authority.
Mr. Seech any information on the extension credit.  Mrs. Paden at the last meeting it would go with the change order it would be quicker than going back to them.
Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to accept the Change Order Contract 10P-3 for $4,583.00 for first duplex pump.  Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the change order Contract 10P-3 for $4,583.00; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.

Mr. Rae attached Requisition No. P2-2 in the amount of $249,539.83.  We have the first estimate for the contractors on Contract #1 General Construction is attached estimate for the first estimate of $199,357.20. License Agreement on Pennsylvania Game Commission of $2,744.08 will be reimbursed to the Authority. Code System fee for building permit of $825.30. Allegheny Power the Electric Service Agreement $10,082.81; Pennsylvania American Water for extending water to the plant site for $28,499.00.  Mr. Seech asked about the Certified Payroll for employees on site.  Mr. Lavalla mentioned ready whenever we need to start, Mr. Rae said when receive payroll from the contractors start with the procedure.The certified payroll will be mailed to the office and have the information of hours worked.

Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to accept Requisition No. P2-2 in the amount of $249,539.83. Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Requisition No. P2-2 in the amount of $249,539.83; seconded by Dr. Pensis; Motion carried.
Mr. Rae attached  is Pennvest Payment Request Number 1 this is where we will start drawing money from the loan and grant to reimburse the Authority for what we already paid for in the development of the project. This funding there is Pennvest and other sources as H2O, EPA, and Pennworks and there is the local share so when we go through this process we have to allocate request to Pennvest and so much to other sources and will have more details. Mr. Rae mentioned for now we are claiming $1,585,325.64 in expenses and $890,038.72 is being allocated to Pennvest. Therefore, when Pennvest processes $890,038.72 then that will come back into the Construction Fund Account. This needs to be used to pay off the balance of line of credit of $4,839,842.00 and put the rest in our Tap Fund Account. The other sources is $673,136.12, about $300,000.00 to H2O.  These draw down request to the sources as we go along. By the next two meetings, we will have the H2O together and process it at every meeting. 
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The main Requisition once a month. If ready, we can do the draw down request at the same meeting.

Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to accept Pennvest Request Number 1 for $890,038.72. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Pennvest Request Number 1 for $890,038.72; 
seconded by Dr. Pensis; Motion carried.

Mr. Rae mentioned the H2O Pennvest Finance Authority took action loan applications since last fall they did not award any funds out of that program to the Authority.
Mr. Salopek mentioned that we need a motion to approve the execution of Electric Service Agreement with West Penn Power Company for the electric service for the Sewage Treatment Plant and the payment of $10,082.81. Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to approve the execution of Electric Service Agreement with West Penn Power Company for the electric service for the Sewage Treatment Plant and the payment of the $10,082.81. Mrs. Voelker made a motion to approve the execution of Electric Service Agreement with West Penn Power Company for the electric service for the Sewage Treatment Plant and the payment of the $10,082.81; seconded by Dr. Pensis; Motion carried.

Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to approve the execution of Pennsylvania American Water for
the Extension Deposit Agreement for the extension of water main to STP the payment of the $28,499.00. Subject to review by the Solicitor. Mr. Seech made a motion to approve the execution of Pennsylvania American Water for the Extension Deposit Agreement for the extension of water main to STP the payment of the $28,499.00. Subject to review by the Solicitor; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried.

Graziani has a contract with the amphitheatre and they asked if we would consider using them

for a directional drilling proposed this in Florence area as well.  We will talk with them more on this.  

Under new business; Mr. Lavalla said that at the end of the month we will have to update our Quick Books. Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to purchase Quick Books Pro 2011 for $500.00.  

Mrs. Paden made a motion to purchase Quick Books Pro 2011 for $500.00; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried.

Mr. Lavalla mentioned on Office Staff we will have a full time and a part time position that we need to expand our office with residents coming in to hook up to Phase 2 and with Prepayment Plans, it will be too much for one person.  We are going to hire a part time person.  Mr. Lavalla asked what we need to do to advertise approximately 20-25 hours. Mr. Salopek said to put in an Ad looking for part time municipal office clerk. Mr. Seech in the Washington Observer on Sunday May 22, 2011.  Mail the Resumes’ to the office. Get a subcommittee I worked on interviews the last time. I will work on interviewing again.  Mr. Seech will interview he had an evaluation sheet we looked at the Resumes’ we evaluated on the qualifications we were looking for we would have to make a list on what we want part time will make it limited. We will put in the newspaper part time salary $8.00 per hour.  
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Mrs. Paden mentioned that on Phase 2 manhole covers since we had problems in Phase I, the manhole itself is not sealed Mark Lashhorn checked a few of them out they were filled with water and had to pump them out. Instead of putting a riser, extension on they took cap blocks stacked them around, put the lid on top, and bolted it down now the water runs right down.

Mark Lashhorn has found others they stacked bricks and bolted it down and when you open it up there snakes and whatever else is in there. Mr. Seech said that could be a big infiltration issue.
Mrs. Paden with the weather the way it has been, we talked about this before but never went any further.  Covers for the Pump Stations to protect the electrical box for when they have to service doing bad weather. You have someone working on the electric box in pouring down rain on electrical circuits. What do you think about covers on the Bucey & Devils Den Pump Stations?

Mr. Lashhorn mentioned that as soon as you open the electrical box your computer board is getting wet. Mr. Seech asked what it would cost to put roofing over the panel. Mentioned to Mark Lashhorn to find out the cost for roofing over the panel for each stations. Mr. Lashhorn said we have a lot of expensive equipment in there and the cost to replace.   
Mr. Lavalla make a motion to adjourn at approximately 8:59 pm, Mr. Seech made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted, 

___________________________

Tim Seech, Secretary


